Park Avenue/Eagleville Road/Crawford Road
Intersection Improvement Project

Progress Update
October 2019

McMahon continues to proceed with completing the preliminary engineering work for this
project.

e The Design Field View Package was submitted to PennDOT in April 2019 and we are
waiting for PennDOT's review and approval. Once we receive approval, we will then
proceed into Final Design for the project.

e We are also waiting for approval of the Environmental Document Package. As of
August, this Package is ready to be posted to the Project Path for a 30-day comment
period.

e Ongoing detailed roadway drainage design/analysis is underway, to the extent possible
until the Design Field View approval is received.

e Ongoing preliminary Right-of-Way plan preparation, to the extent possible until the
Design Field View is approved.

e After we receive the Design Field View approval, we will proceed with the Foundation
Reports for both culverts and the retaining wall within the project area. We will also
plan and schedule a Utility Coordination meeting to work on the details of the utility
conflicts.

McMahon Associates was appointed by the Township to perform the preliminary engineering
and design phase for the project. As a general timeline for this project, the Preliminary
Engineering Phase should be completed in early 2019. The Final Design Phase is planned to be
completed in Mid to Late 2020 depending on the PennDOT review and approval process. At
that point, the project will be ready to proceed to the construction phase, if the necessary
funding is secured. The Township currently has a $2 Million grant as well as about $1.75 Million
in private funds designated for construction costs. The Township will continue to seek
additional funding to complete the construction phase of the project, including requests for this
to be added to the 2021 TIP.



